Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
METRO Consulting Group, LLC
The Lake County announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, October 24, 2019, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Clermont Room in the Clermont Arts & Recreation Center, 3700 S. Highway 27, Clermont, FL 34711

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Lake County will host a Preferred Alternative Public Meeting for the CR 455 Extension Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The study is focusing on proposed transportation improvements on new alignment in southeast Lake County from Schofield Road to Hartwood Marsh Road. The project is approximately 4.7 miles in length. This meeting provides interested persons with an opportunity to express their views concerning the social, economic, and environmental impacts of the proposed CR 455 Extension.

The meeting will be an open house format with no formal presentation. A project video will run continuously throughout the meeting and participants may review project information and discuss the project with the study team at any time throughout the meeting. At least two County Commissioners, Lake County representatives, and study team members will be available to answer attendees’ questions. The meeting displays will be posted on the study website (www.cr455extensionstudy.com) within a week after the meeting.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Lake County Project Manager George Gadiel, P.E. by email at ggadiel@lakecountyfl.gov; by phone at (352)253-9092 or by mail at Lake County Public Works, 350 N. Sinclair Avenue, Tavares, Florida 32778.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Fred Martin at (352)343-9653 or fmartin@lakecountyfl.gov. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Lake County Project Manager George Gadiel, P.E. at (352)253-9092, email: ggadiel@lakecountyfl.gov.
